

The meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission convened in open session at 215 Stiger Street, Hackettstown, NJ at 7:30 PM on August 17, 2023.  Alternate Chairperson Terrie Allen opened the public meeting.

(1) Posting an annual notice schedule on the bulletin board in the lobby of the Municipal Building; 
(2) Causing the annual notice schedule to be published in the Daily Record;
(3) Furnishing an annual notice schedule to anyone requesting such notice;
(4) Filing an annual notice schedule with the Hackettstown Town Clerk.

Roll Call Vote:  Present:  Vice Chairperson Jeff Saunders, Terrie Allen and Jerry Galante 

Absent:   Chairperson Carol McKinney and Lynn Scully 

Jerry Galante made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on August 17, 2023 with the correction of Jerry Galante’s first name in the roll call.  Terrie Allen seconded the motion.
All were in favor.  

Application H23-10 – John Holochwost – 515 Grand Avenue – Windows
Application was presented by John Holochwost
Terrie Allen made a motion to approve the application as submitted to install double hung vinyl window inserts with the option of adding shutters to the windows if desired.  Jerry Galante seconded the motion.
All were in favor.

Vice Chairperson Saunders asked if anyone from the public had any comments at this time.

James Cash, 621 Madison Street, Hackettstown, addressed his concerns to the Commission about the approval of the window size and removal of siding, which is creating dust at the home across the street from his.  Mr. Cash stated that he feels the windows are not in line with the historic district guidelines.  

The Commission agreed that if the window dimensions that are currently being installed on the house in question were presented to the Commission, the application would not have been approved at their meeting.  

There being no further comment, discussion returned to the Commission.

Discussion was held regarding modifying the Historic Commission application to require exact dimensions of windows be added.  The Secretary stated she would make modifications to the application and present it for review at the next meeting. 

Terrie Allen made a motion to adjourn this meeting at 8:19 PM; Jerry Galante seconded the motion.
All were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,


Mary Matusewicz
Secretary 



